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REDEVOPMENT AUTHORITY MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, May 5, 2010 – 5:30 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Present:
Dan Kittleson, Scott Truehl, Carl Chenoweth, Steve Sletten, Jim Schaefer, Ron
Christianson and Peter Sveum.


Others Present:
Finance Director Laurie Sullivan, Planning Director Rodney Scheel, Ben Zellers
(Vierbicher & Assoc), Mayor Donna Olson, and Dave Phillips (Chamber Director).


Call to order:
Finance Director Sullivan called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.


Elect Chair: - Sveum nominates Dan Kittleson as Chair. There were no other
nominations. Motion by Sveum, 2nd by Schaefer to elect Kittleson Chair. Motion
carried unanimously.


Elect Vice Chair: - Chenoweth nominates Jim Schaefer as Vice Chair. There
were no other nominations. Motion by chenoweth, 2nd by Sveum to elect Schaefer
Vice Chair. Motion carried unanimously.


Minutes of the RDA Meeting of March 24, 2010:
Correction to show that Sullivan will submit the reimbursement for the CBED funds
instead of Vierbicher. Motion by Sveum, seconded by Chenoweth to approve the
April 14, 2010 minutes with correction as noted. Motion carried unanimously.


Communications – Sullivan reported that the EPA grant has been denied for
2010. The RDA can re-apply for 2011 funding.


Discussion and Action on Business Incubator Study: The Business Incubator
Study identified the first step as formulating a Business Incubator Committee. The
RDA would like to be represented on the committee, but would like the Chamber
to take the lead. Motion by Chenoweth and 2nd by Sveum to ask the Chamber
Director to initiate and form the Business incubator Committee with at least two
RDA members on the committee. Motion carried unanimously.


Discussion regarding Hwy Trailer Property closing: Planning Director Scheel
gave the Committee an overview of the electric and water issues that need to be
resolved in order for the closing to occur on the Hwy Trailer Building offer to
purchase. The RDA has not yet received the survey of the property from the







owner. Attorney Dregne outlined two options for closing on the property. The first
is to not close until remedy is made on both the water and electric issues, the
second is the remedy the electric and then close with a license agreement to
Stoughton Trailers to continue to use the water service until other arrangements
could be made. It was the consensus of the committee and staff that no decisions
could be made until the survey was received. The committee would like to receive
copies of the survey when it is delivered and will consider a special meeting to
discuss the survey and the alternatives at that time.


Future Agenda Items: Review Survey of the Hwy Trailer Building property
Review progress on the 8th Street Property


Next Meeting date: Regular meeting Scheduled for June 9, 2010 at 5:30 p.m.
The committee reserves the right to hold a special meeting before June 9 to
review the survey for 501 E South St.


Adjourn: Moved by Sveum, seconded by Schaefer to adjourn at 6:30pm.


Respectfully submitted,


Laurie Sullivan
Finance/Economic Dev Coordinator








Laurie,


I was contacted today by Dave Porterfield. He explained they have run into a Building Code
issue that will likely require them to make every unit “visitable.” This means each unit would be
required to have a bathroom, living space and possibly a bedroom on the ground floor since the
buildings will not have elevators. He indicated they may be able to do this within in the building
footprints that had been previously approved. However, he believes the units would not be as
good of a “product” if this occurs.


Therefore, they may consider a different design that would create on larger apartment building in
the middle of the site with the original building along Dunkirk Ave and the original building along
Eighth Street. Therefore, they would be going from 5 buildings to 3 and maintaining the number
of units. This would require going through the PUD zoning process again which they are aware
of.


They will be preparing a concept of this layout for our comments in the next week or so. If they
do proceed with a new plan they plan to request GDP (General Development Plan) and SIP
(Specific Implementation Plan) approval together. When this plan becomes available, I will share
with you for your comments. I believe the RDA will need to be involved as well as Planning
Commission and ultimately the City Council if they go this route.


Additionally, Dave requested a copy of the Phase 1 and Phase 2 when they become available.


Rodney Scheel
City of Stoughton
Director of Planning & Development


608.873.6619 p
608.873.5519 f
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Dan Kittelson, Chairman
Redevelopment Authority of the City of Stoughton
By email only: Kittleson@oakbankonline.cor¡


Re: Highway Trailer property


Dear Dan:


As you know, I joined several members of City staff and the RDA to meet with
representatives of Donald Wahlin (the "Seller") regarding the property located at
501 East South Street (the "Highway Trailer Property"). I write to inform you and the
RDA of a number of issues relating to this property, and the acquisition of the property
by the RDA.


l. Water Main Issue. The Seller has informed us that there is a private, 8-inch water
main located partially on the Highway Trailer Property. This water main has been
used to provide fire protection service to the building, and another building located
on 8th Street that is also owed by Seller ("Plant Two"). The Seller wants to
continue using this water main until alternative service can be provided to Plant
Two from 8th Street. Stoughton Utilities currently plans to install a new water
main in 8th Street in 2012, and Plant Two could be served from that water main at


The RDA and the Seller executed a
Highway Trailer Property on April 1,


to the property have been raised by
questions for the RDA to consider, are


Real Estate Purchase Agreement relating to the
2010. Since that time, a number of issues relating
one party or the other. Those issues, and the
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that time. There is no guarantee that the 8th Street water main will be installed in
2012.


We do not yet know the precise location of the water main on the Highway Trailer
Property, and have asked the Seller to show the location on a survey. My
understanding is that the water main extends along the westerly side of the


building, then easterly through the southerly portion of the property, and then on


toPlant2.


One possible arrangement that staff has discussed with the Seller would involve
the RDA purchasing the Highway Trailer Property with the water main in the


ground, and granting the Seller a "license" (basically an agreement) to use the


8 inch water main until Stoughton Utilities installs the new water main in 8th


Street. However, I think it would be wise to include a deadline for termination of
the license agreement. I request direction from the RDA regarding what an


appropriate deadline would be.


I request that the RDA decide whether it is willing to acquire the property
with the water main still in use by the Seller, under a license agreement as


described above. If so, I recommend we amend the purchase agreement


accordingly, and prepare a license agreement.


2. Seventh Street Right-of-Way Issues. The survey we received shows a25.15 foot
wide right of way easement area adjacent to the easterly side of the property, and


notes that it is unclear whether the right of way was ever dedicated to the City.


This area provides access to two adjacent homes, contains water and sewer


infrastructure underground, and is needed by both Stoughton Utilities and the


Seller for electric infrastructure.


The Seller is willing to convey whatever right-of-way interest it has in this
property to the City. This area is likely public-right-of way in any event, by
operation of law, under Wis. Stat. $ S2.31(2), because it has been used and


maintained by the City as a public right-of-way for more than 10 years.


Stoughton Utilities has requested that the survey prepared by the Seller be


modified to show the location of the sewer and water facilities, and Seller


indicated a willingness to do this if the cost is acceptable.


A.


B.
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3. Electric Facility Issues. There is a private electric line located on the easterly side
of the Highway Trailer Property. The line is attached to the building in places.
This line serves the Highway Trailer Property, and Plant Two. An additional line
that is not serving anyone extends from the southeast corner of the building a short
distance to the South. A third line that is not serving anyone extends from the
southeast corner of the building to the West.


The Seller intends to move the line serving Plant two off the Highway
Trailer Property, and relocate it within the adjacent ooseventh Street" right-
of-way. It is my understanding that this can be accomplished relatively
quickly. The Setler will need a permit from the City, under section
6409 of the City Code, authorizing the Seller to place its poles and lines
in the Seventh Street right-of-way.


Stoughton Utilities is using the Seller's utility poles located on the
Highway Trailer Property to provide electric service to the homes east of
Seventh Street. Stoughton Utilities and the Seller appear to agree that
Stoughton Utilities may provide service to these homes from Seller's
relocated poles.


The Seller said it is willing to remove the line that extends from the
southeast corner of the building a short distance to the South. The Seller
wants the RDA to assume responsibility for removing that extends from the
southeast corner of the building to the West.


D. I recommend that the Seller be required to relocate its electric facilities
before closing. I request direction from the RDA on this point.


Access Issues. The only access to the rear of the existing building is the naffow
Seventh Street right of way atea, and it is not clear whether the Seventh Street
right'oÊway extends beyond the building. This makes access to the southerly part
of the property difficult or impossible. The Seller indicated it would be willing to
provide temporary access to the RDA over its right-of-way on the westerly side of
the building during construction, and may also provide temporary access to the
south of the Seventh Street right-of-way if needed. I recommend we require the
Seller to provide these access rights, and amend the purchase agreement
accordingly. I request direction from the RDA on this point.


A.


B.


C.


4.
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5. Monítoríng Well. The survey provided by Seller shows a monitoring well on the
property. 'We have asked the Seller to provide information to us regarding the
nature and purpose of this monitoring well.


Very truly yours,


ffi2Ð*7*-
Matthew P. Dregne


MPD:lab


cc: Mayor Donna Olson
Laurie Sullivan
Rodney Scheel
Robert Kardasz
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